
Kia ora koutou, Dobri dan, Bonjour, Hallo, Hola, 
Zdravstvuyte, Nǐn hǎo, Salve, Konnichiwa, Guten 
Tag, Olá, Anyoung haseyo, Asalaam alaikum, 
Greetings everyone,

If you have been into school recently, you may 
have noticed local artist Erika Pearce creating 
amazing masterpieces in front  of the senior 
classrooms.  These murals have been developed 
from the ideas of the year 5 and 6 children, along 
with local stories from Kipa Munro (from Ngāti 
Rēhia).  Erika has also incorporated drawings 
from some of the senior school students into the 
murals.
Have a wonderful weekend!
Ngā mihi
Dr Sarah Brown
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facebook
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Class Dojo

Each week two children who consistently show amazing 
KORU kids values will join Sarah Brown to have morning 

tea.
Congratulations Dane Trass, Harley Ferguson, Leah Wylie 

and Tamzin Thompson

The Plough and Feather host a weekly
Morning tea with the Principal at their restaurant.

Morning Tea with the Principal

Juicy Day
25th November

Christmas on the Lawn
1st December

5pm - 7pm

Year Six Graduation
11.00-1.00pm

12th Dec

Last day term 4
12pm finish 14th December

First Day 2023
Tuesday 31st January

2023 Camps
Year 3 and 4 Coopers Beach

21st to 24th February

Year 5 and 6 
Marae Noho

6th March to 10th March
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KORU Kids at KKPS 
Term Four - Week 5Term Four - Week 5
2022 has proven to be a successful year in 
terms of how KKPS KORU School values and 
expectations have been promoted across the 
school. Much work has been done with staff, 
whānau and tamariki to develop sustainable 
practice.

2022 Highights: 
Regular PLD with staff:  
•	 Term 1: A day recapping the key components of 

the PB4L Framework and how it relates to KKPS 
KORU school  

•	 Terms 2 and 3:  Sessions with Melanie Martin 
developing staff understanding about co-
regulation and ‘“Time to Calm”

•	 Term 4: Looking at the data from 2022 to consider 
‘what next’ for KKPS KORU School 

•	 $5,000 project funding grant to develop “Time 
to Calm” practices throughout the school.  
Puppets to teach social and emotional skills were 
purchased from local puppeteer Kylie Penn.  A 
‘Time to Calm’ Kete was created for each class.  
Teachers had two sessions of PLD and the 
Support Staff also had PLD.

•	 $5,000 project funding grant to develop KORU 
signage across the school.  

•	 Mrs Brooks completed Tier 2 training through 
MOE facilitation.

•	 Tier 2 systems have been developed, documented 
and shared with the staff.

•	 A KKPS KORU Handbook has been created and 
housed in the KKPS shared Google Drive

Next Steps for 2023:
•	 Install signage across the school promoting KKPS 

Koru Values and Expectations using both te reo 
Māori and English

•	 Revisit KKPS acknowledgement systems 
including KORU slips.  Consider student/staff 
and whānau voice.  Design a system for our 
acknowledgements.  Introduce and implement a 
new system.

•	 Develop Tier 3 systems at KKPS
•	 Strengthen our Tier 2 systems.  
•	 Review and reflect on KKPS KORU School 

practice through regular collections of student/staff 
and whānau voice

•	 Update the KKPS website to show our KORU 
framework and practices.  

As summer rapidly approaches, the school gardens 
have burst to life! Over the next two weeks we will 
focus on how we use our KORU values in the school 
gardens. Teachers will visit the gardens with their 
tamariki to model and discuss what the expectations 
are. Students will be given the opportunity to role-play 
what these look like, sound like and feel like.  

KORU Values Focus of the KORU Values Focus of the 
Fortnight:Fortnight:
School Gardens  (Māra)School Gardens  (Māra)

All Settings (Ngā wāhi katoa) 
•	 Give it a go
•	 Have pride in your environment 
•	 Actively participate
•	 Actively listen 
•	 Think about how your actions may affect others

Keep Strong (Kia Kaha)
•	 Be proud of our gardens
•	 Give new challenges a go

Owning Our Learning (Tō mātou akoranga)
•	 Use equipment safely
•	 Active learners
•	 Work quietly
•	 Walking feet
•	 Actively listen 
•	 Activity participate

Respectful & Responsible (Whakaute me te 
haepapa)
•	 Listen and follow all instructions
•	 Gardening equipment only
•	 Have pride in our environment and self
•	 Awhi others
•	 Treat others how you would like to be treated

Understanding & Accepting 
(Māramatanga me te tautoko)
•	 Treat all plants with care and aroha
•	 Look after all living things
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KORU Kids at KKPS 
Class of the fortnight: Rm 12 with

Emma-Lee Dromgool and Sara Rogers

In Room 12, as part of our 
Technology unit, we have 

been creating treasure boxes. 
We identified a need to make 

Christmas presents for someone 
in our family. We looked at what 

materials we had available 
and designed the boxes, then 

constructed them.

The Tech Ninjas visited our 
class this week! We got to 
battle the Edison robots 
that we constructed out 
of lego. We had to work in 
pairs to build the strongest 
robot.



Click here to order now

Pūkōrero 2023

Ngā Kākano
1st - Austin Moir
2nd - Kateao Cox-Glasgow
3rd - Te Kahurangi McLean

Ngā Tupuranga
1st - Tame Huirama-Moore
2nd - Aio Kingi
3rd - Anahera Cox-Glasgow

Ngā Puawaitanga
1st - Atarangi Huirama-Moore
2nd - Jarrah Moir
3rd - Tyler Patrick

Last Friday 4th November, Kerikeri Primary School had our Pūkōrero finals (Māori Speech Finals). 
It was an amazing event with so much talent. The tamariki showed so much kia kaha, maiatanga, 

manaakitanga, and aroha. Ngā mihi nui to all the finalists and ngā toa (winners) for Pūkōrero 2022. 
Ngā mihi mahana also to our judges who helped on the day.

Copies of our amazing term three production ‘No Stone Unturned’ are 
now available for purchase for $10.00.

To obtain a copy, you will need to complete an order through kindo click 
here. When order has been received you will need to deliver a memory 
stick with a minimum of 16gb free space to accommodate the large file. 
Please ensure that this is delivered to the school clearly named with a 
phone number to ensure return.

The file will then be transferred onto the memory stick and returned 
to you. If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to 
contact Rosemary Murphy

Break out the popcorn and 
settle in for a viewing of

Don’t miss out, you won’t find this on netflix!

NO STONE UNTURNED
YR 5 & 6 2022 PRODUCTION

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=juicy_friday
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=no_stone_unturned_video
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=no_stone_unturned_video


to 7pm

Subscriptions:
Weekly, fortnightly, monthly save 15% retail

PTA Fundraiser

Instructions:
1. Visit Kindo click here
2. Purchase a box (All deliveries to the school)
3. Order before 28th November
     for delivery on the 30th November

$12

$12

$15
$13

ORDER ONLINE BY 4pm Friday 25th November

PLEASE NOTE: NO GUARANTEE ITEMS WILL BE 
DELIVERED BEFORE END OF THIS TERM

$13
Mouse 
pads

Sketch pads

www.kerikeriprimary.school.nz/shop

2ND CHANCE ORDERS
Order through kindo now

click here to order

https://www.kerikeriprimary.school.nz/shop/
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=calendar_art


- Year 5 and 6 (and Year 7) girls after-school football occurs on the KKPS 
rear fields from 3:15pm on Fridays (including this Friday).  

- Currently it includes some KKPS, Riverview and early High School 
students

- The format involves some skills lessons, then a football game.  It is fairly 
casual, no experience required.

- Football gear is not required, but it is preferred if shoes are worn. 
- No cost to parents - the only requirement is enthusiasm and respect.
- To register interest and receive communications please 

email girlsfootballatkkps@gmail.com.  Or you can text 
Pete on 027 352 2884 with questions.

Girls Football

Great gift ideas and when you 
identify our school at the checkout, 
we receive 10% of that purchase.  
Click here to visit online shop.

Bay of Islands Performing Arts Academy
Cick here for Hip Hop term 4
Click here for Drama classes term 4

Kerikeri Cricket Club
click here for more information 

Playball @ Kerikeri Primary School
click here for more information

Enrolments
If you know of any children wanting to start 
at our school in the next 18 months, please 
complete an enrolment form now. You are 
able to download an enrolment form and 
information from our website click here.

For all enquiries about the school 
photos, please contact Photolife 

direct. 
Free Phone : 0800 501 040
enquiries@photolife.co.nz

mailto:girlsfootballatkkps%40gmail.com.?subject=
https://www.schoolfundraisingshop.org.nz/?_kx=uYRxz3Nl56kUxsT9sD4_JlZIz2urmsPjaJdGvxZ2qW8%3D.VE7z7U
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1P6p4TQUDRWf5XHvh0Kp3zAz2fbXU09Pd/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EV0JgSTtlr5GGiGWjeM9bZQbc6GQnzs1/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BzdsYusTUfPCvVckNlVKtcPd7KPejx3x/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uMlvI-3RTm483Or3MLBLYlYdWp5aF49U/view?usp=share_link


KKPS PTA

What is it?

We raise money

We hold fundraisers to help bring in extra funds for Kerikeri Primary School and our tamariki

We spend money

Each year we are able to support our school by funding a number of things including:

Poi for kapa haka, the bike track, lights for the disco & matariki, books & resources, support
for garden to table, materials for school murals, and we’re getting swings this summer!

We bring our community together

We organise and support school discos, trivia nights, matariki evenings, the monster mash,
sausage sizzles, juicie days and a number of other events throughout the year.

What’s the commitment?

We meet once a month in the staffroom (nibbles and drinks provided). This is where we
share ideas, plan events, make fundraising decisions and have fun!

We need you!

We are losing a lot of PTA members at the end of this year.
If we don’t have enough parents we won’t have a PTA,
which means no more PTA organised events and resources.
We would love to see you at a meeting. Come check it out.

Everyone is welcome.

Friends of the PTA

If you can’t make meetings all the time, but would love to support the PTA, you can become
a “Friend of the PTA”. Friends of the PTA are our first call for helping by donating an hour of
time at our fundraising events, or providing baking or food for our events.

What next?

Contact pta@kkps.school.nz to register your interest in joining OR come along to our final
meeting for the year which is December 12th at the Plough and Feather – 6pm. And follow
our facebook page to keep up with events:

We hope to see you there!


